
Newsletter 24 - 4th June 2024 
 
Please see the following latest news: 
  
1].New gate locking 
Our new gate at the end of the path now has a lock and an intercom 
system. The gate will be closed but unlocked between 8:40-9am and 
3:25-3:45pm. Outside of these times you will need to use the arrow keys 
to find School then press the bell. This will enable us to see who it is, 
speak to you and release the lock. Please ensure you arrive by 9am to 
avoid disturbing teaching time. 
 
2] Parentpay accounts – Some parents have been wrongly charged 
£2.20 by Powys Catering, in April. Powys Catering assure us that this is 
being chased and will be refunded. We are chasing Parent Pay this week. 
If this happened to you then please do not pay it.  

3] Breakfast Club  
Breakfast Club opens at 8:20a.m. in the Village Hall and children will go through into 
school at 8:40am, when the school will open. Parents MUST sign their children in. 
Arrangements are to enter through the hall, by the kitchen door (at the back), as before.  

This is working very well in the Village Hall. It is located here following an Environmental 
Health visit in April, where the location (wet area of class 3) was given a 1 due to it being 
used for painting etc… (despite the few pieces of toast and cereal being away from this 
area). All the requirements of the report are fully addressed by using the Village Hall. 

4] Swimming / 3G (Fridays) 
Details sent out on email yesterday and in letter today. Please return goggles 
permission if required (back of letter). Parent Pay now has the bus charge each week of 
£3 and permission for your child to go swimming (all of the school is going together). 
Although some of you would probably prefer payment in one go, Parent Pay is not easy 
to use. The £3 bus charge and permission will therefore be loaded into Parent Pay at the 
beginning of each week, to avoid any confusion. 
 

FRIDAY              7th June 

FRIDAY             14th June 

*Class 3 will be playing Cricket at Guilsfield. (The £3 will go towards 

their bus.) 

FRIDAY             21st June 

FRIDAY             28th June 

FRIDAY             12th July 



Dates for your diary 
June 3rd -13th Our student teachers (Miss Satoor and Miss Evans) return to classes 2 & 3. 
 
Wednesday 5th June – Montgomeryshire Youth Theatre work with classes 2 & 3 
 
Tuesday 11th June – Sports at 1pm All pupils take part. 

Monday 24th June – School closed – Non-pupil Day – Staff training on the new 
curriculum 

Thursday July 4 and Friday July 5th - High School (Ysgol Llanfyllin) transition days for 
year 6 pupils. 
 
Tuesday 16th July – Leavers Service in the afternoon – More details soon 

Friday 19th July (last day of term) 

School Team Colours (T-shirt/shirt) for Sports – Tuesday 11th June 

 


